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Feedback to Kearsley Area Forum on Monday 29th October 2012 

No Issue Department Response 
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A question was asked in relation 
to the Village Stocks at Ringley 

and who was responsible for the 
maintenance, as there had been 
damage to some of the fencing 
caused by a road accident. 
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Further to the minute, a Land Registry search has been undertaken which has 
identified the people who own the land around the Stocks. The Stocks 

themselves are showing up as unregistered.  
 
Discussions have been had with Corporate Property who are not in a position to 
formally adopt the Stocks. 

 
With regards the repair work, this was commissioned by the Area Forum at a cost 
of £450 and is now complete.  
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A resident asked if yellow lines 
could be painted on Sandhole 

Road? 
 

Highways Highways have looked into the possibility of installing double yellow lines on 
Sandhole Rd and carried out an assessment. The cost of this would in the region 

of £3,500. 
 
This would be added to the list of other potential schemes that the Cllrs are 
currently looking at. 
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An update on status and 
ownership of Kearsley Town 
Hall was requested?  Concerns 
were that neighbouring 

properties were depreciating 
due to its condition. 
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A Land Registry search has been undertaken and the site is owned by someone  
from Farnworth. 
 
As stated at the meeting, there are currently no planning applications for this site.  

 

 


